St. Francis Bay Bridge Club
Minutes of a Committee meeting held on 16 November 2017

1.  Present. Geoff, Jane, John, Jenny and Rose.

2. Geoff welcomed those present. Apologies received from Melanie and Roger.

3. The Minutes of the meeting of 17 August were confirmed.

4. Matters arising:

Intro Afternoons. Jane advised these have been held monthly and the last one will be on 28 November. These were Maureen’s  classes but arranged by Jane and Rose to introduce  pupils to Club equipment and routines. The continuation next year will be based on Maureen’s new pupils.
Geoff to invite this year’s group to join the Club, and play in their own section on Mondays. 
Revised Laws, and TD’s. John. Judith kindly gave an overview of the main changes to Eileen, John and Geoff. This should be followed up in the new year with all those originally trained. John to discuss with Judith.
Website. Jane, Roger and Geoff are posting at present. Jane to assist others to use. 

The website is now being used for partners, and has had reasonable success.

Charity Day. Held on 12 Sept, and attracted a record of 24 tables, including several from Port Elizabeth. R 10 000 was raised for Sea Rescue. Sara Smith, Station Commander, and her team kindly attended and awarded the prizes.
Board Hire. 

Boards had been hired out to Bedford at R 3/board (x 420 = R 1 260), and we have arranged to do 216 boards for J-Bay (R 648).

While this is good income for the Club, we have to assess whether it is worth the effort.

Insurance is another concern.

December/Patricia.
Geoff has not finalised, and Rose will kindly follow up. 

2018 Tournament.
Geoff to compile list of entry requests.

5. Financial.

Funds were R 43993 at 13 November.


The FNB account will now be closed.


Stock has been taken of all assets, and will be published by Jane.

6. Insurance and security.

Jane and John to review insurance, as assets used outside the insured premises. This has been done and the policy modified. The amended policy is attached to the minutes.

Meikles are to put bars across the stairwell window.

There is a sensor upstairs. Geoff to approach Kromme Trust regarding payment to Calibre.
7. Attendance.

Year to date figures are up on Monday (+ 10%) and Friday (+ 8,5%), but down on Thursday (-2,2%). Overall, up  7,2%, an increase of 297. The Intro afternoons added another 120.
8. Christmas Bridge and AGM.


Jenny and Melanie will be away. John and Roger will be back just before.

Rose, Jane and Geoff will finalise according to the template.

Roger and John will arrange to pick up tables, Bridgemates and bidding boxes from HC and help set up Thursday evening. Also to buy the Champers.

9. Holiday Bridge.


To be held at HC


Monday : Dec; 11, 18.  Jan; 12.


Friday    : Dec; 15, 22.


May also be held on Monday 5 Jan, and Fri 8 Jan, if committee members available.
10. Subs and Fees.


No change proposed.

